From: Oxfordshire County Council On Behalf Of tree planting

Sent: Thursday, September 19, 2024 11:04 AM

Subject: OCC tree planting 2024-25

Dear Town and Parish Councils,

OCC's Tree Service is preparing to plant trees this coming autumn/winter across the highway network. You have been sent this email as your town/parish is included in our proposed plans, and we'd like to share these plans with you to keep you informed of where we will be planting trees.

The map of our planting sites can be viewed at this link: tinyurl.com/TreePlotterOCC

To see the plan, you will need to login with these details:

We are delivering letters to share these plans with residents in close proximity to a proposed planting location. If you have any questions, please first review the attached Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) document. We have included a poster with this information for you to print and display if you would like to share this with your community.

We intend to begin planting in **November 2024**. This planting plan will be kept live and you will be able to see any changes made, including which tree species has been selected for the location.

We welcome any feedback you may have regarding the tree planting proposals - feedback can be shared by emailing tree.planting@oxfordshire.gov.uk.

Please include in your email the Planting Site ID of the relevant tree(s) which can be found on the map.

Please provide any feedback by **18/10/24** to allow us sufficient time to consider adjustments, if necessary.

Best wishes,

Community Tree and Woodland Opportunity (CTWO) Coordinator – Arboriculture (Trees)

Tree Service
Countryside & Tree Service
Environment & Circular Economy
County Hall
Oxford

OX1 1ND

Read Oxfordshire County Council's Tree Policy.

Are you interested in supporting newly planted trees? Maybe you could become a Tree Guardian.

Are you interested in seeing more trees planted on streets in your community? Do you have an idea for a community tree planting project? Do you need some guidance on funding opportunities for tree, hedge or woodland planting? Find out more on the <u>Climate Action Oxfordshire</u> webpages.